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PROJECT SUMMARY 
Culver Trail Project 

 
 In August 2014, the Circle Lake Association applied to the Carl & Verna 
Schmidt Foundation, of Rochester, Minnesota, for a grant to do an erosion-
control project on the south side of our lake.  During heavy rainfall, water would 
wash over Culver Trail and carry large amounts of sediment and contaminants 
into the lake.   Here are a few photographs showing the problem: 

 

           

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 Lake association board member 
Keith Kluzak worked with a contractor 
on plans and determined that the 
remediation work could be 
accomplished at a cost of $10,000.  He 
submitted a grant application, and the 
Carl & Verna Schmidt Foundation 
awarded us a $10,000 grant to do the 
project.  In September, contractor 
Sonnee Environmental Services 
installed three log cribs and three 
erosion-control berms: 
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 The berms are intended to reduce the violent rush of water runoff that 
flows toward the lake in a heavy rainfall, and to allow the water to drain more 
gradually.  The log cribs should further slow the flow of water and provide a place 
for sediment to filter out before hitting the lake.  This project was made possible 
by  the  Carl  &  Verna  Schmidt  Foundation’s  generous  financial  support,  a  

landowner interested in helping protect the lake, a talented contractor, and good, 
old-fashioned volunteer effort. 


